



Aim High, Fly High

Robins Lane Primary School Newsletter

21st June 2024

Headteacher's Notes

Dear parents and carers,

Happy summer solstice! Yesterday marked the longest day in the Northern Hemisphere and what a beautiful day it was. Long may the sunshine and calm remain!

This week, in assembly, we continued the theme of inspirational women in sport – our focus was the inspiring story of wheelchair racer, Tanni Grey Thompson. The children were amazed by the story of how her diagnosis of Spina Bifida at birth which left her completely paralysed at seven years old, did not prevent her from becoming a world class athlete. Her parents were her greatest supporters and they had to fight to keep her in mainstream school because of her wheelchair. Over the course of her career, Tanni set 30 new world records and has won countless medals. Today, she is an advocate for inclusivity and is a peer in the House of Lords. She said of herself 'Being in a chair has never stopped me doing anything I've ever wanted to do, and so much of it is about the belief you have within yourself.' She is a living example of a woman who strives to succeeds and never gives up.

This week our Year 1 Robins flew the nest and were immersed into a world of wonder and storytelling. The children visited The Story Barn at Calderstones Park in Liverpool where they were met by two fantastic story tellers. Alongside Captain Red Bear and her friend, the children became story hunters! They began their journey with a ride on the dark slide, this was followed by a story telling walk in the park and parachute games. During the afternoon, the children truly set their imaginations alight as they explored The Story Barn and all of the wonders that it has to give. The children came home full of excitement about their many adventures and the various worlds that reading can take you to. A huge thank you to Miss Moremon and Miss Middlehurst for organising this brilliant experience and to our other staff and parent volunteers who kept our little explorers safe on their travels.

As the end of the academic year approaches our school goes into transition mode. Some of our Year 6 children have been spending time at their new high schools; this will continue over the course of the next two weeks. They are showing maturity and confidence on their visits and coming back into school excited for the challenges ahead. At the other end of the scale, we have our new Nursery and Reception intake – our newest little Robins! Mrs McKeon and Miss Graham both hosted induction evenings in Nursery and Reception. The evenings were both extremely well attended; parents were reassured about September and the children got a taster of the provision that will be in place when they start school for real.

Next Monday is Sports Day – last year, this was the hottest day of the year and the forecast seems to suggest that it will be a similar scorcher in 2024. Please ensure that your child has everything they need to cope with this: water bottle, sun cream applied and cap/hat. We look forward to welcoming you to school. We hope you enjoy cheering your child on from the designated areas.

Have a wonderful weekend everyone.

Yours sincerely, Mrs Tomkow















Attendance

This week's class attendance is:

Reception - 93.33%

Year 1 – 92.67%

Year 2 - 94.48%

Year 3 – 93.33%

Year 4 – 93.28%

Year 5 - 95%

Year 6 - 93.33%

Jigsaw Award Scroll Winners

This week's certificates were for:

'Understand and respect the change that they see in themselves'

The winners are:

Nursery – Joshua O

Reception – Yaman T

Year 1 - Zendaya Y

Year 2 – Megan M

Year 3 – Reyan J

Year 4 - Reinhard O

Year 5 - Alice-Mai D

Year 6 - Prithvi B

Well done for making our school a better place!



Timetable Rockstars/Numbots

This week's stars are:

Reception	Robin H
Year 1	Steven W
Year 2	Lucas R C
Year 3	Luke H
Year 4	Charlie W
Year 5	David B
Year 6	Lily M



Class Dojos

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Chloe R
Reception	Madeline D
Year 1	Alinani G
Year 2	Edna B
Year 3	Elliott M
Year 4	Evan W-R
Year 5	Amber R
Year 6	Adrian D



Spelling Shed Award

This week's stars are:

Year 1	Alinani G
Year 2	Noah G
Year 3	Finley M
Year 4	Henry J
Year 5	Thomas W
Year 6	Daniel M



WINGS Award

This week's winners are:

Nursery	Xavier R
Reception	Teddy H
Year 1	Bobbie C
Year 2	Regan C
Year 3	Riley B
Year 4	Matthew P
Year 5	Evie D
Year 6	Reuben W-J



Happy Lunchtime Award

This week's winners are:

Lucia J	Finnley N
Amber R	Peyton Q
Alyssa C	Louie H
Lilly T	Lilly A

Friday Fun Nights

All Friday Fun Nights will involve outdoor games for the rest of the Summer Term.

Suggestion Box

If there's anything you'd like us to know, or you have any ideas on how we can improve, please let us know in the box below.